
Lompoc City Council Agenda Item 
 
 
City Council Meeting Date:  February 7, 2006 
 

 
TO:  Gary P. Keefe, City Administrator 
 
FROM: Charles L. Haight, Civil Engineering Associate III 
  c_haight@ci.lompoc.ca.us 
 
SUBJECT: INSTALLATION OF TRAFFIC CONTROL SIGNALS AND 

SAFETY LIGHTING ON STATE ROUTE 1 (OCEAN AVENUE) 
AT THIRD STREET 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
It is recommended that the City Council adopt Resolution No. 5304(06) which 
authorizes the Mayor to execute Cooperative Agreement #05-CA-0182 for 
installation of traffic control signals and safety lighting on State Route 1 (Ocean 
Avenue) at Third Street. 
 
The Resolution authorizes the City Clerk to attach a certified copy of the 
Resolution to the original and to each of four copies of each Agreement and to 
forward all documentation to the State of California for processing. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
The Department of Transportation has determined that warrants for signalization 
have been met for the intersection of State Route 1 (Ocean Avenue) and Third 
Street. 
 
Attached for execution by the Mayor are the original and four (4) copies of the 
Cooperative Agreement between the State and the City of Lompoc for the 
installation of traffic control signals and safety lighting on State Route 1 and Third 
Street. 
 
Total estimated project cost is $170,000.  Under the agreement, the State will 
perform all work and pay 53% of the total project costs, including State-furnished 
materials, and the City will pay 47% of the total project costs.  Federal-aid 
funding amounting to $72,000 has been approved for ninety percent (90%) of the 
City’s total project costs. 
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In the event bids received are up to ten percent (10%) over the construction 
estimate, the City’s total cost would be $86,050.  Under the Agreement, the City’s 
total obligation shall not exceed $86,050 without written authorization. 
 
Total estimated project cost is $170,000.  Under the Agreement, the City’s total 
obligation shall not exceed $86,050 without written authorization.  Federal-aid 
funding has been approved for ninety percent (90%) of the City’s total not to 
exceed obligation.  City’s ten percent (10%) match will be financed from already 
collected Traffic Signal Impact Fees in the Street Development Fund. 
 
 
 
Charles L. Haight 
Civil Engineering Associate III 
 
Attachments:  Letter Dated 12/19/05 from Department of Transportation 
 Cooperative Agreement #05-CA-0182 
 Resolution No. 5304(06) 
 
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR: 
 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
Larry Bean 
Public Works Director 
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY COUNCIL: 
 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
Gary P. Keefe 
City Administrator 


